
***TO BE PUBLISHED*** 
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on July 3rd, 2023: 
 
The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins as well as Council Members Sarrazine, Martin, Gerig, and Thompson. 
Superintendent Walls, Chief Parker, and Council Member Watts were not present. 
 
Chief's Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Superintendent's Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Mayor's Report: The Mayor gave an update on the Stellar Sidewalk Project. 
 
Clerk-Treasurer's Report: The meeting minutes were presented from the June 19th meeting. After 
discussion, Councilwoman Thompson moved to accept the minutes from the June 19th meeting as 
presented, second by Councilman Gerig, all present in favor. The warrants were presented. After 
discussion, Councilwoman Sarrazine moved to pay the warrants as presented, second by Councilwoman 
Thompson, all present in favor. The election board reached out to the City of Woodburn to confirm as to 
whether or not the City would hold a general election in November as there are no contested seats. After 
discussion, it was determined that the City would rather not hold an election this cycle and save on the 
costs associated with holding an election. The Clerk-Treasurer will prepare a document to that effect to 
be signed by elected officials at the next meeting and then submitted to the Allen County Election 
Board. Notice will go out in the local papers nearer that time as well. 
 
Councilmen's Report: The Council received information from the City Attorney regarding the proposal 
from Lifewise from the last two meetings. After discussion, it was determined that a decision will be 
made at a later date. 
 
Audience: Nothing to report. 
 
Councilwoman Thompson moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Councilman Gerig, all present in 
favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:44pm. 
 
Go to www.cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent community news. 


